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For your records, attached are the final minutes from last week’s (9/27/2018) weekly NEPA EA call
for the BNSF Sandpoint Junction Connector Project.

Thank you,
Sue.
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USCG Coordination Meeting Minutes - FINAL
BNSF Sandpoint Junction Connector Project

Bridge No. Call No. Purpose Date
3.1 and 3.9 014 NEPA and Permitting September 27, 2018
Conference Call Information - Line: [1-855-209-1113|/ ID Code: |36 599 8853
Meeting Purpose: Exemption (4)

Discuss, coordinate, and progress the information needed by the USCG to complete the NEPA
Environmental Assessment and Permitting for the Sandpoint Junction Bridge Project.

Participants:

Shely-Sugarman,USEG Steven Fischer, USCG BrianDunn,-UScG
Jim Moore, USCG Danny McReynolds, USCG
Matt Keim, BNSF Kris-SwansenBNSE Austin Hurst, BNSF
Jeff Swanson, BNSE
Pierre Bordenave, Jacobs Sue PaDelford, Jacobs Jason Smith, Jacobs
Standing Agenda Items Time
A. Roll Call Introductions 1 Minute

See above for participants
B. Design Progression Update - BNSF 1 Minute
BNSF (Matt Keim) verified that there was no change from the prior call.

C. GRP Tabletop Exercise Update — USCG / BNSF 2 Minutes
USCG (Steve F.) had talked with the USCG Petty Officer who attended yesterday and asked them to
provide a summary by next week’s weekly call.

BNSF (Matt K.) said that they (he or Kris S.) had not received an update from BNSF staff who participated
but would strive to have a de-briefing summary to share next week.

We will provide 10 minutes to go over the table top exercise on next weeks call.

D. NEPA Draft EA under Review by Cooperating Agencies/Tribes 5 Minutes
USCG (Jim M.) said they are working on the formal comment response(s) from the USACE, IDEQ, and the
verbal comments from the Kootenai Tribe, adjudicating the comments from the agencies into a single
response document. He indicated that he is up to line item #72 and would be continuing to work with
Shelly S. next week to evaluate and remove redundant comments and make decisions on which comments
to convey. They had not received comment from the EPA (yet) or written comments from the Kootenai
Tribe. They are still planning on returning a response document 10/5/2018.
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E. ESA Biological Assessment under USFWS Review 2 Minutes
Jacobs (Jason S.) reiterated that the USCG had requested USFWS to focus on review on the BA (vs the EA;
they could comment on ESA portions of the EA during the next comment period) and asked if there were
any updates to that approach.

USCG (Jim M.) thought that was still the expectation and in lieu of the first comment period for the BA
ending tomorrow felt they would be receiving comments then, or early next week.

F. NHPA Section 106/Tribal Consultation 1 Minute
Jacobs (Jason S.) asked the USCG for an update on this process, if anything was different than from the EA
comments (see Minutes Item D.) USCG (Jim M.) asked Steve F. if he could contact the D-13 USCG Tribal
Liaison to reach out to the Kootenai Tribe to offer any facilitative assistance. Steve said he would and ask
for an update for next week’s meeting.

G. Navigation Discussion — USCG 5+ Minutes
Lighting Plans:
USCG (Steve F.) asked if there were any questions about the comments returned via email 9/21/2018 on
the 3.1 and 3.9 lighting plans. They were basic and straightforward, he felt.

BNSF (Matt K. and Austin H.) said that they had no comment at this time. They had forwarded to the BNSF
Structures Lighting group and the project design team for review and comment. BNSF would request
feedback, if any, for next week’s meeting.

Bridge Plans:
USCG (Steve F.) reiterated that they were still looking at the overall bridge plans submittals, but generally

looked good. A few things would be commented on, such as existing ground or lake bottom lines that he
felt cluttered up the exhibits. He hoped to have formal, complete responses completed and returned soon.

Navigation Discussion:

USCG (Steve F.) repeated that there was a concern about the apparent reduction in the navigation channel
for Bridge 3.1 over Sand Creek. He had contacted a local mariner who had a negative reaction to the
layout, said it “was a bad idea.” As such, Steve felt that the general public may negatively react to the
proposal, maybe anecdotal based on his call, but apparently was the way the local boating public felt.
Steve recommended redesigning the bridge foundations.

USCG (Jim M.) asked if BNSF had any additional information about the life expectancy and replacement
timing of the existing bridge. BNSF (Austin H.) said that they had no issues with the current condition of
the bridge, thus no plans to replace in the near future, likely no earlier than 20 years from now. They
would be revisiting though. Jim said that as soon as BNSF knows, that would be good information to share.
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BNSF (Matt K.) asked that at the last weekly call, they discussed the option to have a separate public
comment period for navigation, then the EA public comment period and when would the USCG decide to
do that? Jacobs (Jason S.) summarized that what BNSF wanted to know (needed to know) was the level of
risk or uncertainty that the current design was acceptable or would need to be revised. If the latter, it
would be a major cost and schedule impact for them.

USCG (Steve F.) clarified that until the permits were signed, the proposal and USCG’s decision(s) were
preliminary and there was always a risk that ‘rogue’ or ‘out of the woods’ public comments received could
change the permitting outcome, possibly requiring a design change. Impacts to navigation were
paramount in USCG’s review and decision process, that it superseded rail traffic and bridge needs. Their
protocol was established to ensure mariner safety for navigational hazards, which a bridge inherently is
due to its presence within a navigation channel.

We discussed the concept that was brought up by Ms. Sugarman at the last meeting that maybe we need
to have an advanced public comment period on the navigation aspects of the project and new bridge
designs. USCG (Jim M) agreed that he would discuss this possible need with Shelly. BNSF (Matt K.)
understood Steve’s concern and asked that the USCG partner with BNSF and consider in as timely a
manner possible whether they could have a navigation only public comment period. His concern is that
there will be some wild comments based on the previous public comment period and would like some
certainty that the USCG will consider truly the reasonable and relevant comments as part of any
recommendations to redesign.

USCG (Danny M.) asked about the encroachment of the private docks in the BNSF ROW, near the proposed
south pier of Bridge 3.1 and if they were going to be removed. BNSF (Matt K.) verified that yes, they were
coordinating with the marina owner removal of the docks during low-water/winter pool conditions this
year.

H. Other permits and issues - All 1 Minutes
Jacobs (Jason S.) asked if the USCG had received copies of the ID DEQ-issued 401 WQ Certification
(9/21/2018). USCG (Jim M. and Steve F.) confirmed they had.

I. Discuss Actions Items and Deliverables/Responses - All 2 Minutes
Actions items include:
1. BNSF and USCG will provide summary updates by staff who participated in the 9/19/2018 LPO GRP
Tabletop Exercise.
Status of the EA comments response document from the USCG.
Status of the USFWS BA comments return to USCG.
Navigation Discussion
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a. navigation channel reduction decision, safety
b. Discussion of navigation/mariners public comment period prior to the EA public comment
period.

J. NEPA Timeline USCG (update/discuss) 0 Minute
No change. The USCG described the EA timeline (Table2) below will be updated after comments on the NEPA
EA and the ESA BA are received.

Table 1
Iltem Details/Update Submittal Action By Due Date /
Date Completion
Date
Response to NEPA EA Draft USCG 914/18
1. [Cooperating Agencies/Tribes end-date for
comments, 9/14/2018]
2. ESA Section 7 BA USCG via 9/28/2018
[USFWS 30-day review end-date 9/28/2018; USFWS

Facilitated Review option offered to USFWS by
Jacobs, no response yet — ongoing coordination]

3. NHPA Section 106 USCG 9/6/2018
[USCG G to G Tribal Consultation Meeting, 9/6/2018]

4. Permit Applications

a IDEQ — Sec. 401 [in conj. w/Sec. 404, 9 & 10] 12/27/17 | IDEQ* Hold

b IDL — Encroachment 12/27/17 | Complete 6/25/18
[Note: IDL Appeal Update.]

c USCG - Bridge Permit(s) (2 applications) 12/27/17 | USCG

[Note: Navigation Discussions:

- Preliminary Navigation Lighting Plan

- 3.1 Side Channel

- USCG Bridge Permit Plans/Checklist (BPAG) Update
- 3.9 Vertical Clearance update]

d Sand Creek Bridge 3.1 8/16/18 | Jacobs to USCG

[Note: Side Channel Discussion for
Navigation/Structure Safety; Revised Plans per
BPAG requirement note.]

e LPO Bridge 3.9 8/17/18 | Jacobs to USCG
[Note: Revised Plans per BPAG requirement note.]

f Floodplain Code Compliance — FEMA TBD BNSF/Hanson

g USACE — Sec. 404 / Sec. 10 12/27/17 | USACE
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Lake Pend Oreille — Coordinated Project Plan — EA

Table 2
Step Milestone EA Schedule Lead
e Prepare DEA BNSF
e Transmit invitation to Participating/Cooperating USCG
1 agencies, including Tribes June — August 2018 USCG/BNSF
e 30-day window for responses
e Meet with THPO/Tribe
2 Revised Draft EA submitted to USCG August 7, 2018 BNSF
3 Revised BA submitted to USCG August 15, 2018 BNSF
Submit Draft BA and Draft EA to USFWS and all other USCG
applicable agencies for review (including Coast Guard
4 r:\Zew of tragck change docume(nt) (30-dgay review), August/September 2018
including Tribes
5 USFWS Draft BA review complete, prepare Final BA. USFWS
Agency reviews complete. Address agency comments. USCG
USCG final decision — EA or EIS. If EA, prepare draft EA for BNSF
6 agency and public comment, if applicable.
Note: all dates after this row are subject to change if an EIS
is required.
7 | Draft NOA September-November UsCG
8 Identify/reserve public meeting venues 2018 USCG
9 Schedule public meetings USCG
10 | Draft APN/PN USCG
11 | Draft press release USCG
12 | CG DEA/Final BA review complete USCG/USFWS
13 | Complete internal (CG) review of draft NOA USCG
14 | Forward draft NOA to DHS for review USCG
15 | Complete DHS review of draft NOA USCG
16 | Release NOA for processing/publication in Federal Register USCG
NOA published in Federal Register USCG
17 | e 30-day comment period
e 135-day Final BA review period for USFWS November/December
19 | D13 (dpw) posts PN on NAVCEN site and circulates APN 2018 USCG
Preparation for public meeting(s) . Note: It might be tough to USCG
20 e Reserve stenogrépher and transla'Fors/lnterpreters as schedule a meeting during
necessary (e.g. s'lgn-language services for deaf the holiday season and
attendees; Spanish, etc.)
weather.
21 Convene public meeting(s) USCG
BNSF
22 | 30-day PN comment period ends December 2018/January
23 | 30-day DEA NOA comment period ends 2019
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24 Furnish comments to BNSF - BNSF drafts responses to January/February 2019 BNSF
comments.

25 USCG reviews responses to comments drafted by BNSF February 2019 USCG
e Letters to commenters sent as appropriate

26 | Complete Tribal Consultation (if applicable) USCG

27 BNSF submits updated/revised DEA to USCG for review. BNSF
Prepare FEA.

28 USFWS issues Biological Opinion (BO) [135-day period February/March 2019 USFWS
ends]

29 | CG-BRG forwards updated/revised FEA to DHS for review USCG

30 | DHS completes review of FEA USCG

31 | Work on completing Administrative Record USCG

32 Secti.on 106 MOA (Tribal) executed by all parties, if March 2019 Unknown
applicable

33 | Prepare draft NOA for FEA/FONSI USCG

34 | Complete internal (CG) review of draft NOA for FEA/FONSI April 2019 USCG

35 Release NO..A for FEA/FONSI for processing/publication in April/May 2019 USCG
Federal Register

36 NOA for FEA/FONSI published in Federal Register USCG
e No comment period May 2019

37 | FONSI signed USCG

38 | Bridge Permit issued June/July 2019 USCG
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